
 

THE MINUTES 

October 20, 2011 

 

The Holmes County Commissioners met in regular session Thursday, October 20, 2011; with Mr. Miller 

absent.  Vice-Chairman Eyler opened the meeting: 

 

8:30 A.M. – CHRIS YOUNG – ENGINEER – STANDING APPOINTMENT 

 

RONDA STEIMEL & JUDGE JANE IRVING – POSTAGE DISCUSSION 

 

Clerk of Courts Ronda Steimel and Municipal Court Judge Jane Irving met with the Commissioners to 

discuss Postage for the remainder of 2011.    Steimel explained that they are currently in need of 

approximately $8,000.00 for the postage meter for the remainder of 2011 and Steimel has no special funds 

to transfer the money out of that she knows of.  Ault asked if the money could be transferred out of the 

Certificate of Title Fund.  Clerk Susan Haun will check with Michele Gerber of the Auditor’s Office to 

see if this is possible. So the final  decision was made to see if it is possible to have the money transferred 

out of the Certificate of Title Fund 

 

ADJOURN MOTION 

 

With no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Ault moved that the meeting be adjourned at 4:30 

p.m.; Mr. Eyler seconded the motion (Mr. Miller - yes; Mr. Eyler – yes; Mr. Ault - yes). The next 

scheduled business meeting of the Holmes County Commissioners is Monday, October 24, 2011. 

 

 

 

 

 ____________________________________ 

 Joe D. Miller 

  

 

  ___________________________________ 

 Raymond Eyler 

 

 

____________________________________ ____________________________________ 

Attest:  Susan L. Haun, Clerk Rob Ault 

 

  

  

 


